Seqfdrd Town Council

MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf & The View Committee held at The View at Seaford Head,
Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 6 March 2018 at 7.00pm.

Present:

Councillors S Adeniji (Chair) and A Latham (Vice-Chair)

Councillors M Brown, D Burchett, L Freeman, N Freeman, R Hayder, O Honeyman P Lower and B
Webb.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Fraser Morley - Golf Professional (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Miss Ashleigh Nicholson — Assistant Manager The View (Seaford Town Council)
Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

Mr Eddie Martin (Seaford Head Golf Club)

3 members of public

G21/03/17  Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members
There we no apologies for absence received.

Craig Nicol, General Manager, apologised for being unable to attend via Ashleigh
Nicholson who was introduced to the committee as the Assistant Manager.

G22/03/17  Disclosure of Interests
No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than
pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and
the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

G23/03/17  Public Participation

Bob Gower — asked for clarification on where the payment is shown for the five-year

machinery maintenance program.

Town Clerk — advised that the figures were all agreed by the Committee, and
subsequently Council, when included in the Council’s five-year budget plan.

G24/03/17 Head Greenkeeper’s Report
The Committee considered report 128/17 presenting an update on the maintenance of
the golf course and asked questions of the Head Greenkeeper. It was RESOLVED to
NOTE the contents of the report and to thank the greens team for their ongoing
excellent work on the golf course.

G25/03/17  Golf Professional’s Report :
The Committee considered report 129/17 presenting an update on golf course related
matters and business and asked questions of the Golf Professional. The committee was
pleased to see plans were in place for marketing of the course over the coming year. It
was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.

' G26/03/17  General Manager’s Report \

’ The Committee considered report 130/17 presenting an update on the business
activities and finance of The View and asked questions of the Assistant Manager. The
committee were very pleased with the year on year improvements in financial
performance detailed in the report to the Committee and expressed their appreciation®
to all staff and asked that a joint letter from the Chair of the Committee and Town
Clerk be sent to all staff members.




G26.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.

G26.2 Itwas PROPOSED that the Clerk be INSTRUCTED to send a letter of thanks
to all staff at The View; this MOTION was CARRIED.

The meeting closed Z A46pm.

i
//

v
' 7

Councill’dr W
Chairfan of The Golf and The View Committee



